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AN ACT RECEIVED SY;
GRANTING FULL INSURANCE COVERAGE TO ALL QUALIFIED AGRa (j |AN 
REFORM BENEFICIARIES OF THE COMPREHENSIVE AGRARIAN REFORM 

PROGRAM, AMENDING FOR THE PURPOSE SECCTION 14 OF THE REPUBLIC 
ACT NO. 9700, OTHERWISE KNOWN AS THE “COMPREHENSIVE AGRARIAN 

REFORM PROGRAM EXTENSION WITH REFORMS

EXPLANATORY NOTE

The Constitution provides that “the goals of the national economy are a more 
equitable distribution of opportunities, income, and wealth; a sustained increase in the 
amount of goods and services produced by the nation for the benefit of the people; and an 
expanding productivity as the key to raising the quality of life for all, especially the 
underprivileged.”

One of the major challenges in pursuit of the said goals is the extreme weather events 
which strike the country. According to the Center for Research on Epidemiology of Disasters 
(CRED), over the last decade, the Philippines has consistently ranked among the top five 
most disaster-hit countries. These disasters pose a great burden on the livelihood of Filipinos, 
particularly in the field of Agriculture, and most specifically to our poor farmers in the areas 
most vulnerable to natural calamities. The effects not only hurt the food production but as 
well as the whole agricultural economy.

The government responds to this challenge through instituting crop insurance, as 
governed by the Philippine Crop Insurance Corporation (PCIC). The Corporation primarily 
mitigates agricultural risks and addresses the havoc caused by calamities on crops. Yet, the 
participation of agricultural workers in the insurance program remains low. One of the major 
reasons for this low participation of farmers is their inability to pay for the premium required 
in the said program. Even though the government subsidizes half of the premium, the 
remaining 50% is still a burden to most of our poor farmers

This bill seeks to patch this problem by giving the qualified beneficiaries of the 
Comprehensive Agrarian Reform Program (CARP) a full crop insurance coverage, thereby 
sustaining the State’s policy to promote the welfare of every Filipino farmer.










